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Dear Pastor & friends, 

 

Greetings from the Evergreen State of Washington. After some difficulty in selling our home 

in Mauldin, SC., we have finally arrived in Snoqualmie, Washington, to retire near our youngest 

son Stephen and his family.  

 

We want to say a big thank-you to all of you who have continued to support us while we 

transition to the sunset years of our lives here in the USA. 

 

If any of you would want to continue support for the ministry in Spain, we trust you would 

consider supporting our grandson David Bonikowsky who is working under the leadership of 

Israel, the pastor. David is also with World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions, P.O. Box 725 

Kings Mountain, NC 28086. You can see his updates at bonikowsky.org 

 

“Home Sweet Home,” for some time will now be a 5th wheel R.V. We are trying to get it set 

up in Stephen’s back yard.  

 

Please continue to pray for the work in Spain. 

 

God bless,  

 

Al & Helga  


